MR. BOWEN.

Proposed Airstrip, North Island
Abrolhos F. & W. 131/46.

The report on this topic prepared by myself and Mr Hopkins
following our visit to the islands at your request (letter,
July 12, 1976) is attached. I apologise for the delay in
completion.

Our on site inspection was made over the period 2-4.8.76.
This included an overnight stay on North I., and visits to
the existing airstrips on Rat and East Wallabi Is.
Discussions were also had in Geraldton with Mr Derek

Lee of the Main Roads Department on his previous
involvement with this matter, and with Mr John von

Stanke, Deputy Manager of the Geraldton Fishermen's
Co-operative concerning the aircraft being considered

for future operations (Mr Connell was overseas at this
time)

Further discussions were pursued following our visit to

the islands with Mr Kevin St. Jack of the Commonwealth
Department of Transport (Air Transport Group), and Mr
Goodsell concerning their previous involvement. Discussions
were also had with Mr John Wilkinson, Department of Transport
(Surface Transport Group) and Mr Norm Griffiths, a senior
level engineer of the Commonwealth Department of Housing

and Construction involved in airport construction work.

We are awaiting some further advice from him on possible
stabilization treatments applicable to some soil samples
supplied by us.

During our visit to the Islands we utilized both the float
plane operated by the Geraldton Fishermen's Co-operative,
and the land plane operated by Geraldton Air Charter.
During our time on North I. we stayed with Mr Reg Smith.
We also spoke briefly to Messrs Frank Hughes, Frank Mead,
and Dexter Quain. Most of the fishermen had apparently
left the island at the time of our visit, however.

Mr Harry Parker piloted the G.A.C. plane to Rat and East
Wa)Ylabi Is. We also had a brief discussion with Mrs
WAlmsley at the time we arranged this flight.

It is our view that construction in the blow-out site would

be the most desirable. This would also be in accord with the
previous discussions on this subject by the Wildlife Authority.
Our reasons for this conclusion are fully set out in the
report, but it is noted that this decision could be a

matter for debate.
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like labour and material.

clear garbage dump.










































































